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Racing

McGrady Financial Services Junior XC Series 2010/11:

The 5th race of the McGrady Financial Services Junior Cross Country Series took place on Sunday 13th February in Donard Park.  The sun was shining again on the 96 competitors.  Newcastle AC boys now lead East Down boys by 55 points to 30 points.  Newcastle AC girls have increased their lead and are winning with 54 points to 41 points. Lets see everyone out at the final race to secure the shields in this first Series. Thanks to Toscanos for their spot prize donation which was won by Ross McCrickard. Report, results and photos can be found on website.

Final Race of Series is on Saturday 12th March in Tollymore Forest Park at 11:00 am. Please arrive early for registration and warm up.

Series Prize Giving will take place in Shimna College on Monday 14th March at 7:00pm for all athletes, parents and friends. Martin Smith from Move Physiotherapy will give an important talk on injury prevention and other information related to children in sport. Club Chairman, Deon McNeilly, will also give a talk. There will be a prize for all those who completed at least 4 out of the 6 races.  Everyone will receive a certificate.

We would like to thank PJ McCrickard and McGrady Financial Services for their continued help and support. 


School Cross Country Races

Down Schools Cross Country Championships

Congratulations to Eoghan Totten, Aidan Hawkins, Ciara Gibson and Chloe Rooney who ran exceptionally well at the Down Schools XC Championships on 3rd February at Delamont. All four athletes have qualified for the Ulster Schools XC Championships which will take place on February 23rd at Mallusk Playing Fields. Also qualifying as part of their school teams are Megan Rodgers, Eilis Doyle and Catriona Doyle.

The first race of the day was the Mini Girls. Chloe Rooney finished in 8th place in a time of 6:57 over the 1500m course. Eilis Doyle (21st), Catriona Doyle (30th) and Megan Rodgers (52nd).

The biggest field of the day was in the Mini Boys race with 156 athletes. Aidan Hawkins finished in 10th place in a time of 6:47. Jack Quinn was 31st and Ruairi Forde was 67th.
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Racing continued …

The Junior Girls was 1700m. Ciara Gibson finished in 6th place in a time of 6:48 and Joanna Walsh finished in 76th place. Unfortuantely Ellen Finnegan had to pull out of the race with an injury.

Aoife Keown finished in 18th place in the Inter girls race in a time of 15:46 over the 3000m course.

Rory McMullan finished in 18th place in the Inter Boys race in a time of 19:41.

In the Senior Boys Race Eoghan Totten finished in 2nd place in a time of 22:11, just 16secs behind the winner, Andrew Monaghan and 37secs to spare over 3rd place, Patrick Monaghan.

Well done to all the runners who competed on a very tough course in very windy, cold conditions. Full results are on Results section of website.

Ulster Schools Cross Country Championships

Congratulations to Eoghan Totten who won a bronze medal at the Ulster Schools XC Championships on Wednesday 23rd February at Mallusk. Eoghan finished in a time of 21:05, just 4 secs behind silver medal winner, Andrew Monaghan. Eoghan has now qualified for the Irish Schools XC Championships which will take place on 12th March. Ciara Gibson finished 36th in a field of 100 junior girls. Aidan Hawkins finished 61st and Corey Smyth 106th in a field of 135 mini boys. Four Newcastle AC juniors girls competed in the mini girls race. In a field of 114 athletes, Chloe Rooney finished 26th, Eilis Doyle 45th, Catriona Doyle 57th and Megan Rodgers in 84th.

NI Primary School Cross Country Final

The NI Primary School XC Final took place before the Ulsters at Mallusk also. In a field of 162 girls Michaela Quinn had a great race and finished in 20th place in a time of 6:34. Lucy Kenneally finished in 127th place in a time of 8:05. In a field of 158 boys Gabriel Corrigan finished in 60th place in a time of 6:19 and Caolan Hawkins finished in 68th in a time of 6:25. Our primary school juniors are all P6 and were racing against P7’s so next year they will be back to improve their performances. Well done to all.

NI Civil Service Cross Country Race

Only two of our juniors made it to the NI Civil Service XC race at Stormont on Saturday 26th February. A field of 130 P5, P6 and P7 girls all ran together in the same race. Sarah Dougherty (P6) finished in 43rd place and Aine Rice (P5) finished in 122nd place. Well done girls. 

Scottish Indoor Championships

Eoghan Totten was competing again, this time at Scottish Indoor Championships on Saturday 26th February. Eoghan started strong and led for much of the race. Unfortunately he was overtaken on the bell and finished 4th in a time of 4:14:77 in the 1500m race. Eoghan can be very pleased with this performance given that he has been focusing on endurance in recent weeks and not mid distance which of course explains his lack of pick up in the last 200m of the race. 
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Racing continued …

Rising Stars Indoor Sportshall Competition

Well done to Ciara Gibson who finished 5th overall and 1st athlete from the Belfast team in the Rising Stars Indoor Sportshall competition in Cookstown on Saturday. Ciara finished 12th in the sprint, 3rd in the endurance run, 2nd in the 2kg medicine ball throw and 16th in the standing long jump. Full results are available in results section. 

Race Dates for March:

McGrady Financial Services XC Series : Saturday 12th March at 11:00 am in Tollymore Forest Park.

Down District Council Primary School XC Races : Friday 25th March in Delamont.

Training   **IMPORTANT **

There will be no more training on Thursday nights after 10th March.  All those who currently train on a Thursday and wish to continue training can join the Monday night training group from 7:00 – 8:00 pm.

Monday 14th March – no training, Junior XC Series Presentation.

Thursday 17th March – no training, school closed.

Monday 21st, Monday 28th – no training, coach training.

Training resumes for everyone on Monday 4th April.

It is very important to remember to bring warm clothes, a light rain jacket and a hat and gloves to training.
Kit

Training kit




Racing Kit


Base Layer




Base Layer

Top – preferably not cotton


Top – preferably not cotton

Shorts – no jean shorts please


Shorts – no jean shorts please

Track Suit bottoms



Track Suit bottoms

Warm sweater/hoodie                                           Warm sweater/hoodie

Comfortable socks



Comfortable socks

Sturdy pair of trainers



Sturdy pair of trainers

Hat






Spikes or football boots can be worn 

Gloves





Gloves

Light Rain Jacket ***



Light Rain Jacket

Bottle of water




Bottle of water








Healthy snack








Towel








Full change of clothes
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No jewellery should be worn and all long hair should be tied back. Kit is extremely important and any child who is not dressed appropriately will not be allowed to train or race.

Spectators - Don’t forget warm clothes for yourselves at races. 


Membership and Contact Details

Junior membership is due on 1st April 2011. Cost remains the same as 2010: £10/athlete/year.

Please remember to pass on any updated contact information such as address, email, phone, medical conditions. Also pass on any information you would like included on website and in newsletters. 
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